*********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish ***************************************************
May 2, 2010
Fifth Sunday of Easter
Saturday, May 1
   4:00 – Martin J. Hanley – 20th Anniversary
Sunday, May 2

   8:00 – George Britto

   9:30 – Parishioners of St. John
 11:30 – Carole M. Wyman – 5th Anniversary
Important Dates
Wed. 5/5 – Meeting for those interested in

                   going to the Leadership

                   Retreat on August 1-5 at 7:00pm

Thu. 5/6 – 1st Communion Rehearsal – 6:00

Sat.  5/8 – 1st Communion 11:00am

1st Communion information

Rehearsal for group 2 will be on Thursday, May 6th at 6:00pm. There will be refreshments served after rehearsal in the church hall.  1St Communion will be on Saturday, May 8th at 11:00am – the children need to arrive at 10:30am.

Sunday, May 9th – Mother’s Day

There will be a May Procession after the 9:30 Mass during which the children will be crowning the statue of Mary.  The children who received 1st Communion on May 1st & 8th are invited to wear their “special outfits” to Mass.  
CCD Registration for September 2010

We emailed the registration forms to all families whose children are currently enrolled in our CCD program. Registrations are now taking place.  If you did not receive an email the forms are also available in the CCD office which is open on Tuesday and Thursday from 10:00-4:00.
 Please mail your registration forms back to us or you can come to the CCD office on Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10:00 to 4:00.  Please do not go to the Rectory because the CCD office is located in the basement of the church.  Registration is due by June 1st.  Class assignments are on a first come basis.  We are offering a payment plan to anyone who needs help.
Pro Life Committee Mothers Day Rose Sale
The Pro-Life Committee will be conducting its annual Mothers Day Rose Sale after all Masses on May 8th and 9th.  Roses are 1 for $3.00 and 2 for $5.00.  We hope you will purchase a rose in honor of someone special.  Proceeds will go towards promoting a respect for all human life and to defend the right to life of all human beings, born and unborn, from birth to a natural death.  If you would like to assist with the sale itself, please contact Missy Schrader at 508-350-0017 or missyschrader@verizon.net.  Thank you.

Our Shared Treasure

April 25, 2010 Collection: $5173.50
Church Maintenance: $1758.00
Thank you for your continued generosity
Electronic Giving

In an effort to make it more convenient for parishioners to financially support our parish, please consider making offertory contributions electronically.  Rather than placing cash or checks in the collection each week, you now have the option to have a predetermined amount withdrawn monthly from your checking or savings account and it will be automatically deposited into the Parish offertory.  Transactions will be made on the 15th of each month.  To sign up or for more information please contact the rectory.

Catholic Appeal

2010 Catholic Appeal - Called to Love and Share
Stewardship reminds us to count our blessings, acknowledge God's gifts to us, and express thanks to Him. We do this by a proportionate giving of our time, talent and treasure. We sincerely thank the 67 households in our parish who, as good stewards, have made a gift to the 2010 Catholic Appeal. We are at 52% of our goal. You are helping many people with many needs. God calls us to share what we have to help others. If you have not yet made your pledge, envelopes are available. Or for more information, please visit www.BostonCatholicAppeal.com or call 617-779-3700.  Every gift matters.  Thank you! 
Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection is coming to a close soon. A total of $45,750 has been collected to date. We realize that some families cannot contribute the $250 amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   

St. Vincent de Paul

This week at the pantry we served 26 households. We were able to give the clients a gift certificate to local markets in addition to the food from the pantry. Thank you to all who have contributed to allow us the opportunity to serve them!  

FYI: We recently created an e-mail address so we can be reached easily. Our address is: ebstvincentdep9@aol.com. One of our members will be checking it regularly, so please contact us if you have a question or know someone in need of assistance. We also can be contacted by calling the Rectory and leaving a message. 

Thank you again for your generosity.

CYO NEWS & EVENTS
Leadership Retreat 

St. John’s will hold its 5th annual Leadership Retreat for next year’s junior and senior class at the Craigsville Beach Conference Center (Cape Cod) from Sunday, August 1st through Thursday, August 5th.  There are only 18 spaces available, so call the rectory if you are interested in going on the retreat.
There will be a meeting on Wednesday, May 5th at 7:00pm in the church for those going on the retreat.  A deposit of $100 is due at that time.
Saint John Scholarship

St. John Parish will award four $500 scholarships to graduating high school seniors.  Applicants should be confirmed members of the parish who regularly worship with us and are involved in the life of the parish.  A committee will screen the applications and schedule an interview with each applicant.  Applications are available at the rectory and need to be submitted by May 10, 2009.

Parish Pastoral Council

The Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) needs your help!

With many changes and decisions facing St. John, parishes in our local communities, and the Boston Archdiocese, new members with fresh points of view, creative ideas, and varied opinions are needed!

Please consider nominating yourself or someone else who would attend one meeting per month from September through June and assist the council as we discuss the best ways to fundraise, maintain our parish, strengthen our Faith, develop social events for our adults and families, and address the many issues that are facing our Parish, local parishes, and Archdiocese. 

 

Please feel free to ask any of the current members about their service: Chris Connelly, Harry Hewins, Joe Hopgood, Lorraine Hopgood, Bob Katilus, Victoria Lynch, Bill Monaghan, Carmen Pearson, Missy Schrader, and Diane Sullivan.

 

Paper is available in the pews for nominations or speak to Father Wally.

Parish Picnic

Please save this date. 

Sunday, June 27th following the 10:30 Mass. We want you to come and join the festivities and great food. It will be a time to meet each other and enjoy some relaxing time with each other. Invite a friend to join you. The success of this day depends on you and your presence. Tickets for the event will be sold after all Masses starting the weekend of May 15/16. Tickets are $5 for either a Hot Dog dinner or Hamburger/Cheeseburger dinner which includes garden salad, potato salad, baked beans, desserts and beverages.

If you would like help please contact Carmen at 

508-378-4207

There will also be a 50/50 Raffle – Tickets are on sale for the raffle after all of the Masses this weekend.

This is the Year of the Priest.  Fr. Wally requests that you pray for him and for all priests.
A Prayer for Priests

In this year for Priests, O Father, we ask your blessing on those You have called to priestly ministry.

Show them Your love and give them Your strength.

May they, above all, be faithful and passionate followers and friends of Your beloved Son, Jesus.

May they be prayerful like Jesus, hearts burning within them and set upon You above all.

May they celebrate the Mass with reverence and love and grow in devotion to the Eucharist.

May they be compassionate like Jesus toward all who seek peace and forgiveness.

May they be teachers like Jesus, on fire with Your Word.

May they be prophets like Jesus, proclaiming Your Kingdom to all.

May they entrust themselves into the care of Mary, Mother of Priests.

May they inspire and guide many men to answer a call to the priesthood

St. John Vianney, beloved priest of God, pray for us and for all your brother priests.

Amen.







